
ONEIDA TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS’ MEETING 
FEBRUARY 7, 2023 7:30 PM 

ONEIDA TOWNSHIP MUNICIPAL BUILDING 
 

 
PRESENT: John Skipper, James Ferrenberg, John Los, Henry Strong, Chris Carper, James 
Grissinger, Timothy Furlong, Josh Crownover, Shaun Magill, Chris Skipper, Thomas Baird, 
Kevin Coder, Cherine Anderson, Rick Anderson, Joe Thompson, Sarah Hayden 
 
OPENING: Mr. Ferrenberg opened the meeting with the “Pledge of Allegiance”.   
 
VISITORS’ COMMENTS: Mrs. Anderson asked about the status of some of the 
properties sighted for violations of the Nuisance Ordinance.  Mr. Ferrenberg stated that the 
township has taken all actions available but the parcel owners have not yet complied.   
 
MINUTES/FINANCIAL REPORTS: Mr. Strong reported the townships finances are right 
on track for the beginning of the year.  He stated that a lot of insurance payments went out 
in January and there will be a few more in February.   
 Mr. Skipper motioned to approve the minutes and financial reports from last month 
and it was seconded by Mr. Los.   
 
ROADMASTER’S REPORT: Mr. Carper reported that there were multiple snow events in 
January along with some high winds causing downed trees/limbs and culverts to need 
cleaned out.  Mr. Carper also reported that the pickup truck was serviced this month and 1 
grinder pump was replaced.  He stated that there is a sign missing from Deforrest Road and 
that he ordered a replacement which has not come in yet.   
 
OLD BUSINESS:  Mrs. Hayden reported that the Oneida Township website was 
updated to include information about HRFR, fire hall rental, and clean-up days for 2024.   
 
NEW BUSINESS: Mr. Ferrenberg made a motion to approve paying $116.60 for 
Oneida Township’s portion of the RAK tax program for 2024.  Mr. Los seconded the motion.  

 Mrs. Hayden reported that thank you notes had been received from the 
Huntingdon County Library and Humane Society for contributions made by the township.   

Mrs. Anderson stated that she would like to find out how to get a hidden driveway 
sign placed on Standing Stone Road before Anderson Lane.  Mr. Skipper stated that we 
would have to contact PennDOT.   

Mr. Skipper stated that there is an opening on the Oneida Township Planning 
Commission and if anyone is interested, or knows someone who may be interested to 
please let the supervisors know.   

HRFR reported 44 incidents handled and $30,830.74 in expenses for December.  
They also reported having good turnouts for their Thursday night shotgun matches held at 
McConnellstown Fire Hall.   
  
Mr. Los motioned to adjourn the meeting and it was seconded by Mr. Skipper.   
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Sarah Hayden, secretary 


